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Mr Andrew Hartcher

Industry Projects

NSW Department of Planning and Infrastructure

GPO Box 39 6 FEB 2014
SYDNEY NSW 2001

andrew.hartcher@planning.nsw.gov.au
Dear Mr Hartcher,

Woodlawn Alternative Waste Technology Project (MP 06_0239 Mod.1)
Proposed Modification (Mod.1)

| refer to your letter dated 16 December 2013 requesting advice from the
Department of Primary Industries (DPI) in respect to the above matter. Thank you
also for your agreement by email dated 23 December 2013 to an extension of time
given staff leave in this period.

Comment by Agriculture NSW
Agriculture NSW advise no issues.

For further information please contact Wendy Goodburn, Resource Management
Officer (Goulburn office) on 4828 6635, or at: wendy.goodburn@dpi.nsw.gov.au.

Comment by Fisheries NSW
Fisheries NSW advise no issues.

For further information please contact Trevor Daly, Fisheries Conservation Manager
(Batemans Bay office) on 4478 9103, or at: trevor.daly@dpi.nsw.gov.au.

Comment by NSW Office of Water

The NSW Office of Water has considered the proposal in terms of its statutory
obligations under the Water Management Act 2000 and has no objection to the
modifications proposed.

The Environmental Assessment (EA) indicates some minor changes to water supply
sources via the capture of up to 1ML of additional rainfall runoff which will occur
from the modifications to the site layout. However, the drawing of water from the
Willeroo Borefield remains the primary water source for the operation. The water
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demands and supplies for the modified processing operations identified, remain
within the company’s existing licensed entitlement.

The EA also indicates some modifications to existing water infrastructure being a
reduction in the capacity of the leachate storage dam and a 0.5 ML increase in the
capacity of the stormwater dam (to 5.0 ML). Again, these modifications are
considered minor and do not require any licensing action.

For further information please contact David Zerafa, Senior Licensing Officer (Nowra
Office) on 4429 4441 or at david.zerafa@water.nsw.gov.au.

Comment by Crown Lands
Crown Lands advise no issues.

For further information please contact John Flarrety, Group Leader (Goulburn office)
on 4824 3714, or at: john.flarrety@lands.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Kristian Holz
Director, Policy Coordination, Corporate Planning & Governance



